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Mr. Gerard B. Mack

Estill County Energy Panners, LLC
121 Hermitage Rd.

Charlotte, NC 28207

RE: Ravision 1o Water Withdrawa
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Dear Mr. Mack:

Thank you for your patience in aliowing us to evainate thoroughly your inquiry about water withdrawais from the
referenced site. We have completed a preliminary analysis and have determined that your proposed withdrawal of 4.0 MGD
is well within the value that the Division of Water would determine as available at this site. The proposed intake site is
located 1.5 miles downstrcam from the City of Irvine’s intake. The nearest downsream user, Richmond Utilities, is located
approximately 16 miles from the proposed intake and less than 0.5 miles upstream of Dam 1. The permitted withdrawals of
2.0 MGD by the City of Irvine and 9.0 MGD for Richmond Utilities account for approximately 10% of what the Division of
Water might consider a safe yield from pool 11.

As part of any permit that would be issued to Estill County Energy Partners, LL.C there wonld be included 2 low
flow condition Estimates by the KPDES Branch indicate a 7Q10 flow of 100 cubic feet per second for pool 11 of the
Kentucky River. Thercfore, a minimum flow of 100 cubic feet per second would be protceted at the intake site.

There will be other conditions attached to the permit that will require you to monitor your withdrawals and
maintain accurate records.

Please notc that we are unable to issue a water withdrawal permit for future use. You should submit a water
withdrawal application no sooncer than six (6) months prior to the date that water withdrawals will begin.

If we can be of additional assistance or if you have any questions, please contact Bill Caldwell or Chris Yeary at
(302) 564-3410.
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Miargaret Shanks, Manager
Watershed Management Branch
Division of Water
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